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Newsletter welcome

It is a pleasure to welcome you to
the rst Governors Newsletter since
| became Lead Governor. | hope

the articles help give you a better
understanding of the work of the
Council of Governors and some of
the pressures and achievements at
the hospital.

The hospital remains exceptionally busy.
Responding to the ongoing pandemic
challenges the way services are delivered.
While many restrictions in the community
have been lifted some remain on the
hospital site, such as the wearing of masks
and elements of social distancing. The
very good news is that many of these
restrictions are being slowly and carefully
relaxed or removed and | am pleased to
see that the hospital restaurants have now
re-opened to patients and visitors.

Many are predicting that this winter
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will be one of the toughest the NHS has
faced: seasonal u is forecast to be highly
prevalent, ongoing COVID-19 infections
will remain a concern and the back log of
elective procedures needs to be tackled.

For over 70 years the NHS has been there
for everyone, 24 hours a day and this
remains true today. However, there are a
few simple things we can do ourselves to
help. For minor illness it is useful to have a
well-stocked home medicine cabinet, 111
is there to offer help and advice by phone
and online and our local walk-in centres
can offer services such as treatment for
infections, rashes, upset stomachs and
emergency contraception. But please don’t
delay reporting any worrying symptoms
early so the right treatment can be put in
place as soon as possible.

Lucinda Herklots,
Lead Governor
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For a full list of Governors visit
Constituencies and Governors
(salisbury.nhs.uk)



Awarding
excellence
INn adversity

The relaxing of COVID-19 restrictions
enabled the Hospital to thank its staff
for their incredible commitment and
service over the past two years.

A range of COVID-19 safe events were
held away from the hospital site making
use of a fantastic marquee on the lawns
of Salisbury Cathedral. As part of the
thank you events staff were able to
attend an emotional awards evening
where the Governors were delighted to
present their award for the Volunteer of
the Year to the hospital vaccination hub
volunteers. Part of the evening included
the video “A Year Like No Other” which
you can view here www.youtube.com/
watch?v=tZ6dyZNNz1E.

The evening also heard from the hospital’s
poet in residence, Martin Figura, who has
created a new collection of work exploring
the thoughts and emotions of staff working
during the height of the pandemic. Martin

introduces the project and reads one of
his poems here: www.youtube.com/
watch?v=qqKhKQdDCAg. This work
was made possible by support from The
League of Friends and The Stars Appeal.

Taking a personal approach to oversight

| am one of three Governors that
represent Salisbury City on the hospital
Council of Governors. | was appointed

just over a year ago, right in the middle

of the pandemic.

The pandemic restrictions meant that | have

spent most of my term so far unable to
meet face-to-face with the Executives and
management teams, or visit the hospital.







Get in touch with your Governor by going

G etti n g onto our website: www.salisbury.nhs.uk,
INn touch

click on About Us, then Governors and then




